
CITY OF GREENFIELD 
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY (NOA) / NOTICE OF INTENT (NOI) TO ADOPT 

AN INITIAL STUDY / MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

City of Greenfield Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvement Project 

In accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”) and the CEQA Guidelines, the City 
of Greenfield prepared a Draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (“IS/MND”) that identifies and 
evaluates the environmental effects of the project and presents mitigation for significant impacts. 

Project Title: City of Greenfield Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvement Project (“Proposed Project”) 

Project Location: City of Greenfield, Monterey County, California. 

Project Description: Project Description: The Proposed Project consists of the construction of a new 
wastewater treatment plant (“WWTP”) facility, and the subsequent demolition of the existing WWTP. 
Additionally, potable and recycled water pipelines would be constructed within the right-of-way of Walnut 
Avenue west towards Thorp Avenue. The Proposed Project would construct additional recycled water 
pipeline located in the access road between the WWTP and effluent disposal site; a recycled water pump 
station would be constructed on the existing effluent disposal site. The Proposed Project would improve 
utilities onsite and in portions of Walnut Avenue west towards Thorp Avenue and the access road between 
the WWTP and existing effluent disposal site. The Proposed Project would improve the performance of 
the existing WWTP to ensure the facility can accommodate future flows, comply with current water 
quality standards, decrease reliance on groundwater supplies, and improve performance. 

Review Period: The public comment period begins on April 12,2024 and ends on May 13th, 2024. 

Document Availability: The IS/MND can be viewed and downloaded from the City of Greenfield’s website, 
under the City of Greenfield Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvement Project | Greenfield, CA which can 
be found at the following location: https://ci.greenfield.ca.us/534/City-of-Greenfield-Wastewater-
Treatment-  

A hard copy of the IS/MND can also be found at the City of Greenfield’s Clerk Office and Department of 
Public Works. Both offices are located at 599 El Camino Real, Greenfield, California 93927. 

How to Comment: Interested parties may provide written comments on the IS/MND, which must 
be received no later than 5 p.m. on May 13th, 2024.  Written comments on the IS/MND may be provided 
via email to:   

Jamie Tugel, Public Works Director 
City of Greenfield 

email:jtugel@ci.greenfield.ca 

Comments can also be sent by mail to the following address: 

City of Greenfield 
599 El Camino Real 

Greenfield, CA 93927 
Attn: Jamie Tugel 
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